BOARD OF RECREATION COMMISSIONERS MEETING

OCTOBER 7, 2015

Roll Call:

Gerry Aponte	Present
Denise Wrightington	Present
Cary Stopsky	Present
Chris Snell	Present
Gerry Tonner	Absent
Maryann Russini	Present
Janet Galligan	Present
Dino Kostantakis	Present
Tim Hickey	Present
Robert Jay Esposito	Absent
Barbara Correa	Present

Vice Chairman Denise Wrightington called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

Vice Chairman Denise Wrightington announced, "All requirements of the Open Public Meetings Law have been met for this meeting of the Board of Recreation Commissioners of the Borough of Dumont."

- Notices have been transmitted to the newspapers
- Notice is prominently posted in space provided on the bulletin board of the Borough Hall
- Notice has been filed with the Borough Clerk

OPEN PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Shade tree commission asked to be able to further investigate cost of redoing Soris Park, with walk ways and path ways along with raised gardens and flag pole.

Doug from girls' basketball looking for extra time in gyms if possible.

Jamie from girls' softball would let some gym time in January for coach's clinic and possibly have a girl's clinic.

Ken from flag football looking high school field time.

CORRESPONDENCE

<u>None</u>

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORT

None

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

NONE

DIRECTOR'S REPORT

• Summer camp total number 441

Nets on Memorial Field Project is done

Community Pass Registration up and running

Coaches ID cared project on hold

COMMISSIONER REPORTS:

G. GALLIGAN

Celebrations: Halloween Parade will be at Memorial Park on Saturday 10/24/15 all commissioners are asked to attend if possible. Also we will be stuffing gift bags at the Senior Center on 10/13/15 All help is welcome.

VOLLEYBALL: No Report

HUTS: We are having the overhead vent system fixed as it did not pass inspection. This is at the Memorial Park food hut. The twin Boro food hut will have its inspection by the Dumont Health Dept. on Fri. 10/9/15 and soon after we will have the floor painted as it needs to be done

T. HICKEY No Report

D. KOSTANTAKIS

Girls Basketball: Issues with gym permits need to be done sooner so schedules can be made.

Women's Softball: No Report

Rec Wrestling: Flyers and registration were given to rec to upload to the new system

Men's Softball: Season ended with be back team winning championship. Looking to get better umps for next season may have it increase registration to cover fees.

G. TONNER No Report

M.RUSSINI

Roller Hockey: No Report

Certification: Waiting to hear if we can use the Senior Center. If yes I will notify

Brian Joyce.

C. STOPSKY

PARKS AND FIELDS

Had meeting with shade tree about Sorosis Park Arboretum. Did walk thru with Tom Fisichella on 9/29 at Park.

Awaiting update on the fence on the farm field at Memorial Park

CHRIS SNELL

Girls Softball: No Report

Council Meeting: question raised about J. Galligan's appointment Rafael asked about job description and the number of hours.

There was also a question on J. Galligan's appointment and being an alternate commissioner.

G.APONTE

Jr. Football Season underway and going very well. List of coaches to download and turn into Recreation for verification.

Pep rally is this Friday Night at 7 PM

Fundraiser will be on Oct23 at the Knights of Columbus at 7PM

Little League Will reach out again to confirm any issues. Will also send an official letter requesting their financials

Flag Football Ken Sobek wants play time on Twin Boro, Bedford and Minor League fields. He also wand the High School field if possible.

Old Business None

NEW BUSINESS None

ADJOURNMENT

Maryann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 pm J. Galligan seconded motion. All in favor.

Janet Galligan